

VILLAGE OF DEERFIELD

4 North Main St., P.O. Box 66, Deerfield, WI. 53531 TELEPHONE: 608-764-5404 FAX: 608-764-5807

Village President: Greg Frutiger
Village Administrator / Clerk-Treasurer: Elizabeth McCredie
www.deerfieldwi.com

March 12, 2014

Mr. Roger Lane Dane County Zoning Division City County Building, Room 116 210 Martin Luther King Jr. Blvd Madison, WI 53703

Dear Mr. Lane,

At the Village of Deerfield's Village Board meeting on March 10, 2014 the Board unanimously agreed to submit a letter expressing our concerns with the CUP application #DCPCUP-2013-02262 made by John Halverson for the property at 3522 Oak Park Rd.

The following are the Village's concerns/recommendation:

- The effects blasting could have on the Village's water storage tank slab and foundation. The tank is located on Jensen Lane,
- The effect that the expansion of the business's current location (to the east) could have on the Village's potential for future residential growth, in that area, as we have already received complaints from Village residents stating that they can feel the blasting in their homes,
- And finally, if the CUP is approved the Village would like to see that one of the conditions of the permit be that the blasting and/or crushing cease by 6:00 pm.

Thank you for your attention to this matter and please keep me updated at to the status of this application.

If you have any questions or concerns please contact me at (608) 764-5404 or via email at: mccredie@deerfieldwi.com.

Sincerely,

Elizabeth McCredie

Village Administrator, Clerk/Treasurer

cc: Deerfield Village Board

Bob Salov, District 37 Supervisor, via email